
The Brookings Institution 

1775 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE, N. W., WASHINGTON, D. C. 200386 

September 7, 1965 

Miss Sylvia Meagher 

302 West 12 Street 

New York, N.Y. 10014 

Dear Miss Meagher: 

The preparation of index for the Warren 

report is certainly an ambitious--and prodigious-~— 

undertaking, and it is surprising that it was not 

made part of the original project. Brookings, 

however, publishes only the results of its own 

research, and does not have funds for the kind of 

project you propose. 

I will be happy to circulate your letter 

to a few people who may be helpful. Meanwhile, 

if you haven't written to the American Historical 
Association to inquire whether it would seek 

foundation support for your venture, you might 

do so. 

Sincerely, 

Methe wl. (Harter 

Herbert CG. Morton 

Director of Publications


